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Emergency Response to Assist  

Cambodian Migrants from Thailand 
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Cambodia is currently experiencing a massive re-
turn of irregular Cambodian migrants at the Poi 
Pet border-crossing. Almost 20,000 people are 
estimated to have crossed since Saturday, with 
more than 10,000 arriving today. They are return-
ing home from Thailand amid fear of arrest by the 
authorities and unprecedented layoffs by their 
employers.  Most of the migrants are undocu-
mented and work in construction and agricultural 
industries for salaries of less than USD10 per day. 
There are an estimated 150,000 irregular Cambo-
dian migrants in Thailand.  
 
The exodus has increased rapidly day by day but 
there is no way of knowing if this will continue, 
stabilize or tail off. What can be said with certain-
ty is that there are currently over 3,000 migrants 
who are stranded on the border at Poi Pet with 
no funds to get home. Smaller numbers are re-
ported to be at other border crossings. There are 
also unconfirmed reports of migrants attempting 
to cross though nearby forests. While the majori-
ty of migrants are male, about 30 per cent are 
female, and over 1,000 children have also been 
registered by Cambodian authorities. 

  
HUMANITARIAN ASSISTANCE TO RETURNEES 
IOM Cambodia has deployed staff at the Poi Pet 
border-crossing to assist local immigration offi-
cials cope with the current surge and provide help 
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The number of Cambodian migrants who have 
returned from Thailand has been rapidly increa-
sing over the last week: 
 

 07 Jun 2014 - 346  
 08 Jun 2014 - 489  
 09 Jun 2014 – 2,160  
 10 Jun 2014 – 2,993  
 11 Jun 2014 – 7,536  
 12 Jun 2014 – 10,000 (estimated) 

 
To-date, IOM has provided transport assistance to 
1,051 vulnerable migrants to return to their fami-
lies.  
 
The flow of migrants increased to an estimated 
10,000 today and unless immediate transport 
needs are met the situation risks evolving into a 
crisis. 
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to the most vulnerable migrants. So far IOM-
sourced buses (6) and minibuses (26) have ferried 
almost 2,000 vulnerable migrants home. 
 
As most of the migrants stranded at Poi Pet have 
little or no money the most critical need from the 
migrants’ perspective is immediate transport as-
sistance to get back to their families. Even those 
who have returned home with some savings have 
told IOM staff that they cannot pay for the cur-
rent price, which is skyrocketing following the rise 
in demand.  
 
While no medical or health emergencies are cur-
rently being observed there is limited shelter, 
food, water and sanitation in this small border 
town and if large numbers of people stay in the 
open the situation will likely deteriorate. 
 
IOM is coordinating closely with the Ministry of 
Interior, Department of Immigration, UN Country 
Team, District Health Officials, the National Com-
mittee for Disaster Management and organiza-
tions present on the ground such as Samaritans 

Purse, Caritas and the Cambodian Red Cross Soci-
ety. UNICEF has staff deployed to the area who 
are collecting information to contribute to the 
coordination effort in what is still a fast-evolving 
situation. 
 
 
FUNDING 
Limited funds have been secured for limited safe 
return and reintegration of the migrants through 
provision of transport to those who are travelling 
to distant and inaccessible areas, pre-
embarkation health checks and prioritizing the 
most vulnerable.  
 
IOM Cambodia is mobilizing resources to provide 
transport assistance to vulnerable migrants. An 
additional USD 50,000 is required to meet the an-
ticipated increase in migrants over the next two 
weeks with additional outflows likely. IOM will 
conduct continuous assessment of the situation 
and provide estimates of additional funding re-
quirements for other essential services such as 
medical referral and other acute requirements. 

For more information, contact: 
 Leul A. MEKONNEN, Chief of Mission a.i., lmekonnen@iom.int  +855 12 900 131 
 Brett DICKSON, Project Officer, bdickson@iom.int +855 12 222 132  
 Joe LOWRY, Senior Media Communications Officer and Spokesperson, jlowry@iom.int +66 81 870 8081  
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